
UNITED STATES BANKRUPTCY COURT 
DISTRICT OF NEW HAMPSHIRE 

_________________________________________________________ 
 

GENERAL ORDER REGARDING THE 
IMPLEMENTATION OF NEXTGEN CM/ECF 

_________________________________________________________ 
 
 
 The U.S. Bankruptcy Court for the District of New Hampshire’s CM/ECF system will 

suspend operations on Friday, November 8, 2019, at 12:00 p.m. when the conversion to 

NextGen CM/ECF begins. No filings can be made and no Notices of Electronic Filing will issue 

after noon on Friday, November 8, 2019, until NextGen CM/ECF becomes operational on 

Tuesday, November 12, 2019. The Clerk’s Office is hereby deemed inaccessible within the 

meaning of Federal Rule of Bankruptcy Procedure 9006(a)(3) during this time and, as such, an 

extension for electronic filing is hereby granted for all documents due between Friday, 

November 8, 2019, at 12:00 p.m. and Monday, November 11, 2019, at 11:59 p.m. in accordance 

with the rule. All such documents must be filed no later than midnight, Tuesday, November 12, 

2019. 

 Documents with special circumstances will be accepted from Friday, November 8, 2019, 

at 12:00 p.m. through Monday, November 11, 2019, at 11:59 p.m. via e-mail to 

nhbnofee@nhb.uscourts.gov. These documents will be limited to new bankruptcy petitions, new 

adversary complaints, notices of appeal, documents with a statute of limitations deadline 

expiring during the period in which the Clerk’s Office is deemed inaccessible and not otherwise 

governed by Rule 9006(a)(3), and documents requesting emergency injunctive relief. Documents 

submitted by e-mail will be deemed filed as of the date and time they are received via e-mail and 

will be entered on the docket by the Clerk’s Office as soon as practicable. These documents may 

also be filed in paper form at the Clerk’s Office during normal business hours, or in the night 



depository. Information will be posted on our website notifying the public when NextGen 

CM/ECF is operational. At that time, users will be able to file electronically using their upgraded 

PACER accounts once they have linked their PACER accounts to their existing CM/ECF 

accounts.  

SO ORDERED. 
 
 
Date: October 10, 2019    /s/ Bruce A. Harwood    
       Bruce A. Harwood 
       Chief Bankruptcy Judge  


